
Report:  Requiring
kindergartners to read may be
harmful
By Valerie Strauss, Washington Post

The Common Core State Standards call for kindergartners to
learn how to read, but a new report by early childhood experts
says that forcing some kids to read before they are ready
could be harmful.

Two organizations that advocate for early childhood education
—  Defending  the  Early  Years  and  Alliance  for  Childhood  —
issued the report titled “Reading in Kindergarten: Little to
Gain and Much to Lose.” It says there is no evidence to
support a widespread belief in the United States that children
must read in prekindergarten or kindergarten to become strong
readers and achieve academic success.

The  adoption  of  the  Common  Core  State  Standards  falsely
implies  that  having  children  achieve  these  standards  will
overcome the impact of poverty on development and learning,
and  will  create  equal  educational  opportunity  for  all
children.

The report says that kindergarten has since the 1980s become
increasingly academic — with big pushes from President George
W. Bush’s No Child Left Behind and President Obama’s Race to
the Top — and that today many children are being asked to do
things they are not ready to do.

Read the whole story
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